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DIARY DATES FOR LATE OCTOBER 

30th   Nosh and Natter, 12 for 12.30 in Seend Community Centre 
31st British Legion AGM, Kennet Room, Community Centre, 7.30pm 
 
DIARY DATES FOR NOVEMBER 

4th Mobile Library: 9.35am Seend The Lye; 10am Seend Cleeve phone box;  
 10.55am Well Inn Car Park, Bulkington 
5th Fireworks at Brewery Inn, 6.30pm, in aid of Wiltshire Air Ambulance 
6th Shuttle Shopping Trip (call 828118 by Monday to book) 
6th Seend Acoustic Club ï Juey ï upstairs in Community Centre 7.45 for 8pm 
6th Buzzzz Group, 4 Northfields, Bulkington, 7.30pm  
7th Historic Houses Club AGM and talk, Pavilion, 7.30pm 
10th Remembrance Sunday; special services at all three churches 
10th Seend Ramblers meet Rusty Lane, 9.30am 
11th  Armistice Day ï 10.50am at Seend War Memorial 
14th Swishing Party, Community Centre, Club Lounge 7.30pm 
15th Alice in Wonderland, Seend School, 6pm 
17th Tea, coffee and cakes, Bulkington Village Hall, 10am-4pm 
18th Mobile Library: 9.35am Seend The Lye; 10am Seend Cleeve phone box;  
 10.55am Well Inn Car Park, Bulkington 
20th Nosh & Natter Lunch, 12 for 12.30pm in Seend Community Centre 
20th Seend Acoustic Club ï The Real Raj ï upstairs in Comm Centre 7.45 for 8pm  
21st Wessex Fuchsia Group, 7.45pm Pavilion 
22nd Ramblers Social, Pavilion, 7.30pm 
23rd WI Christmas Market, Pavilion 11am-2pm 
24th Villages Together, Seend Methodist Chapel, 10am 
27th Brewery Inn Quiz, 8pm 
30th Jumble Sale for Playgroup, 10am-12noon, Pavilion 
30th Wine and Food Fair, 7.30pm Community Centre 
 
DIARY DATES FOR DECEMBER 

2nd Mobile Library: 9.35am Seend The Lye; 10am Seend Cleeve phone box;  
 10.55am Well Inn Car Park, Bulkington 
4th Seend Acoustic Club - Mike Scott, upstairs in Community Centre, 7.45pm 
5th Christingle Service, Seend Church, 6pm 
6th Wine Circle, Community Centre, 8pm 
7th Grand Christmas Quiz, Community Centre, 7.45pm 
12th Nosh & Natter Lunch, Community Centre, 12 for 12.30pm 
13th Family-Friendly Fun in Seend Community Centre, 5-7pm 
16th  Mobile Library: 9.35am Seend The Lye; 10am Seend Cleeve phone box;  
 10.55am Well Inn Car Park, Bulkington 
18th Seend Acoustic Club ï Cleverly Brothers, upstairs Community Centre, 7.45pm 
30th Mobile Library: 9.35am Seend The Lye; 10am Seend Cleeve phone box;  
 10.55am Well Inn Car Park, Bulkington 
 
 
 
 
 
Newcomer to Seend? 
Call in at the shop/PO and ask for your copy of the Welcome booklet, which tells you 
all you need to know about the village. And visit www.seend.org.uk for past editions 

of Spotlight & Happenings!, local history, óWhatôs Onô, links to other village sites etc.  



Welcome to November Spotlight 
 

The month of November always seems so appropriate for 

acts of remembrance, with the still, chill dampness and dark 

evenings. Even those of us with no personal connection to conflict and loss cannot 

fail to be moved by other peopleôs memories and emotions.  

Those same still, damp, dark evenings are also appropriate for different sorts of 

memories ï those of the thwarting of the gunpowder plot. And fireworks will be 

lighting the skies over the Brewery Inn and no doubt elsewhere in the village. 

Weôve sadly lost yet another event due to lack of advance ticket sales ï the Sparkle 

and Shimmy night which was to have raised money for childrenôs charities. 

Organisers of such events have a lot of overheads to fork out for and cannot blindly 

trust that enough people will buy tickets at the last minute to make it viable. So please 

put yourselves in their shoes and BOOK EARLY! 

However, thereôs still plenty to enjoy this month. You can swish yourself a new 

wardrobe, indulge yourself at the Wine and Food Fair, tuck in to tea and cakes, 

Buzzzz, socialise or lunch in Bulkington, listen to good music at Acoustic Club, shop 

in Salisbury or ramble on Salisbury Plain, or wonder at Alice in Wonderland.  

Some people reckon there is just too much going on in this village and that is why 

several events recently have fallen by the wayside. Others revel in the choices on 

offer. It would be interesting to hear from you in the next edition what you think. Do 

write or email your thoughts to the contacts below. 
 

THE SPOTLIGHT CONTACTS  

Contributions for the December/January issue (copy deadline 16 November) can be 

emailed to spotlight@seend.org.uk or delivered to Seend Post Office. Comments and 

queries to Joanna Goddard on 828488, Tessa Doe on 828617 or Sue Isaac on 828461. 

Juli Wilfort collects and types up the items deposited at Seend PO.  

N.B. Sue and Tessa share the editing of Spotlight, so please send all emails to the 

Spotlight address or deliver entries to the Shop/PO. Tessa is also dealing with 

advertising enquiries for the time being, but note all ads are annual from July-June. 

Lost emails: Emails to Spotlight sometimes go astray for no obvious reason. If email 

correspondents donôt receive an acknowledgement by the end of the Monday after the 

Spotlight deadline, please ring Tessa or Sue (see above) to check if all is well. And 

please read the following: 

When sending emails to spotlight@seend.org.uk please include the word 

SPOTLIGHT  in uppercase as the first word of the Subject. This will help the 

editorial team sifting through all the messages stopped by the SPAM filter, which 

sometimes include genuine messages for SPOTLIGHT 

PDFs: Please note that we cannot use PDF files of posters etc if they are designed to 

fill a full page (which we rarely if ever can provide because of the volume of items 

contributed to the magazine). Word documents give us the flexibility to adapt your 

wording and pictures to fit the space available. Thanks. 
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Village events in November, December and beyond 

(see pages 7-10 for Bulkington events)  
________________________________________________________________________________ 

Seend Acoustic Club 
Seend Community Centre 

7.45 for 8pm in the upstairs Village Room. 
Only £3 entry unless shown otherwise. All welcome to enjoy 

these great evenings of music and jollity. 
Forthcoming guests are: 6th November -  Juey singing 

country with a touch of folk and bluegrass 
20th November - from Southampton, The Real Raj ójaw-

droppingly goodô 
  

Plus support acts, floorspots and raffle (where else can you 
win a tube of Araldite?) 

__________________________________________________________ 

  

NOSH & NATTER LUNCH CLUB  

Wednesday 20 th  November  

12 for 12.30pm in Seend Community Centre  
 

Call Pauline on 01380 828638 to book  in advance, or if y ou 

would like to volunteer to help.  
 

 

Seendõs First Swishing Party   

in the Club Lounge bar in Seend Community Centre 

7.30pm on November 14
th

 

Ladies, j ust bring along any items of unworn or 

nearly -new clothing you donõt want, and swap them  

for something yo u fancy  while socialising over a drink 

or two. Simple!  

(Temporary membership of the Club available for the night.)  

Entry by donation to WILSAR (Wiltshire Search and Rescue)  

___________________________________________________ 

 

Date for your diary: GRAND CHRISTMAS QUIZ NIGHT 
7.45pm on Saturday December 7th in Seend Community Centre 
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RURAL ARTS WILTSHIRE 
Friday 15th November at 6 pm at Seend School 

Alice in Wonderland 
Proteus Theatre Company invites you to come down the rabbit hole for a 

mad-as-a-hatter adventure! Suitable for all ages from 5+. 
 

Tickets £7.00, £6.00 concessions, £4.50 children, £18.50 Family of up to 4   
from Penny England 01380 828949/07855 075780  

or Jo Waldeck 01380 828946/07939 119236 or from the school (828334) 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

7 th  Seend Wine and Food Fair   
7.30 - 10.30pm on Saturday 30 th  November  

in Seend Community Centre  

Tickets available from Seend Shop/PO  or the Community 

Centre from end October , £8 including buffet supper and 

six wine - tastings . A great chance to stock up  with wine  for 

the festive season  and goodies from: OlivesõnõStuff, Coca 

Bella, Spa Farm Cheese, No Adde -tives  (handmade chutneys, jams a nd 

jellies), Kennet & Avon Brewery & RBM Fudge . Sponsors : D & M Gompels, 

Home Sweep Home, Optimise Energy and Tranquil Moments.  

All proceeds to the Community Centre.  
_____________________________________________________________________________  

 

SEEND PAVILION,  RUSTY LANE  

NOVEMBER 30TH 2013 10- 12pm 

 

 

 

 

Need a clear out before Christmas? 

If you have anything to donate, please bring to the pavilion between  

2.30-3.30pm, or 6-6.30pm on Friday 29th November ï  

all proceeds in aid of Seend Playgroup. 

________________ 
 

Donôt forget ï if you lose your copies of óSpotlightô or óHappenings!ô  you 
can see them ï and back copies ï on the village website: 
www.seend.org.uk 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
(Please let us know of any births, marriages, deaths, special birthdays, 

 thanks etc that you would like to see included here.) 
 

 

Lilian and John Smallshaw would like to say to their many friends, thank you so 

much for your very kind comments and best wishes and the super Sunday afternoon 

Tea Party before their impending move to West Wellow in Hampshire. 

With best wishes to you all and thanks again. 
______________________________ 

The Brewery Inn wishes to thank Jackie Hamblin for the óLadiesô and ôGentsô hand-

painted signs for the pubôs loo doors. We are very grateful for these and only sad 
that they only came about because one was stolen. (Itôs worth a visit to the pub just 

to see the signs. Ed.) 
___________________________________________________ 

 

Community Centre Breakfasts - Summer 2013 

 It has been another successful year for the 'breakfasts' with a significant number of 

'regulars' but also a number of new people from within our community and also 

passing trade. It was good to see the whole age range represented and especially 

children and after consultation with Max Bolton, we purchased two high-chairs that 

should prove to be useful for other functions held in the Centre. Four hundred and 

fifteen people attended during the six sessions and although the breakfasts are not a 

significant money-maker compared with other functions, we believe the 'community 

aspect' of the breakfasts is important. Thank you to all of you who supported us. We 

hope you enjoyed your breakfasts! 

We also donated sausages and bacon to the Lye Field Fete Committee working party, 

as they set up the fete. 

Our thanks go to the team leaders and their dedicated teams: Heather Wyatt, Ric 

Ellinger and Jan Crabtree, Jeanne Bergin, Hilary Hutchings and Lynda McMillan. 

We also want to thank Mel and Richard in the shop for providing many of our 

provisions, to Sandra and John Padfield for providing the sausages and bacon, the 

Lye Field Committee for allowing us to advertise and to Heather Wyatt and Geoff 

Wiltshire for allowing us to display our breakfast signs on their land, when the Lye 

Field needed to advertise the village fete. 

Subject to the Community Centre's Management Committee we hope to organise 

summer breakfasts again next year. 

 Pauline Robertson and Tony Murch 

________________________________________________ 

 

CHURCH AND CHAPEL NEWS 
 

From the Registers 
 

Funeral: Frank Yarde at Semington Crematorium on 22
nd

 October 
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Maureenôs Ramblings éééééé 

November is a month which can be overtaken by a sense of ñlooking backò.  As the 

days of Autumn get colder and darker we look back to the summer which now seems 

so long ago. I regret all the things I did not get done in the house and garden before 

the weather changed! I regret not having spent more time lazing in the sun!!  

For the Christian church November is also a month of looking back. On All Saintôs 

Day (November 1
st
) we reflect with thanksgiving on the lives of great Christians of 

the past ï not just the familiar names but also those who have recently died for their 

faith.  In September 2013 80+ Christians were killed in All Saintôs Church, Peshawar, 

Pakistan. Archbishop Justin Welby said "They have been attacked because they were 

testifying to their faith in Jesus Christ by going to church."  It is not easy to be a 

Christian in many parts of the world today.  

Then, on All Soulôs Day (November 2
nd

) the church particularly remembers with 

gratitude the loss of loved ones dear us and on Armistice Day (November 11
th)

 and on 

Remembrance Sunday (10
th
) we remember those who have died in the wars and 

conflicts of the past 100 years. As I write, a total of 444 British forces personnel or 

MOD civilians have died while serving in Afghanistan since the start of operations in 

October 2001. ñWe will remember themò.  

As we look back, we are encouraged to remember and be thankful. Thankful for the 

people who have lived and died and have shaped our history and our lives; thankful 

for those who have sacrificed so much for our freedom; thankful for those we have 

loved and who have touched our lives so deeply. And thankful that we can celebrate 

that death is not the hopeless end but is a hopeful beginning. Our Christian faith 

teaches us that those people of faith who have gone before now know God and are in 

his presence of love. They are free from the limitations of age and frailty and disease. 

Surely this is something to celebrate! A verse in the 12
th
 Century hymn, ñJerusalem 

the Goldenò reads, (In heaven) ó there is the throne of David; and there, from care 

released, the shout of them that triumph, the song of them that feast; and they, 

who with their Leader, have conquered in the fight, forever and forever, are clad 

in robes of whiteô. We have a future. We have hope.  

Another hymn, written by Isaac Watts in 1719 and based on Psalm 90, is very often 

sung on ñRemembrance Sundayò. The first three verses read: óOur God, our help in 

ages past, our hope for years to come; our shelter from the stormy blast, and our 

eternal home. Under the shadow of thy throne thy saints have dwelt secure; 

sufficient is thine arm alone, and our defence is sure. Before the hills in order 

stood, or earth received her frame, from everlasting thou art God, to endless 

years the same.ô What a wonderful hymn about the unchanging God who is our 

hope, our courage, our peace, our shelter and our strength - whatever is happening in 

our lives; whatever the loss, destruction, despair and sorrow that is around us. The 

church continues to proclaim, in the darkness of November, that there is life after 

death, there is light in the darkness, there is Resurrection.  There are so many people 

who understandably find it difficult to believe these things? Why not have a 

conversation with Rev. Renée Coulson or myself? 

The Revd. Maureen Allchin, Assistant Priest 
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Church Services during November and early December 
 

Sunday 3
rd

 November 

 8.00 am Holy Communion  at Seend 

 9.30 am Morning Praise    at Bulkington 

11.15 am Morning Praise   at Seend 

3.00 pm Benefice All Soulsô service at Seend 

 6.00 pm Parish Communion  at Poulshot 
 

Sunday 10
th

 November (Remembrance Sunday) 

 8.00 am Holy Communion   at Seend 

10.45 am Remembrance Service   at Seend 

10.50 am Remembrance Service   at Bulkington 

10.50 am Remembrance Service  at Poulshot 
 

Sunday 17
th

 November 

 8.00 am Holy Communion   at Seend 

 9.30 am Parish Communion    at Bulkington 

11.15 am Parish Communion   at Seend 

 6.00 pm Evensong     at Poulshot 
 

Sunday 24
th

 November  

 8.00 am Holy Communion   at Seend 

 9.30 am Family Communion   at Poulshot (with Bishop Edward) 

11.15 am Family Communion   at Seend 

 6.00 pm Parish Communion   at Bulkington (Patronal festival) 
 

Sunday 1
st
 December (Advent Sunday) 

 8.00 am Holy Communion   at Seend 

 9.30 am Morning Praise     at Bulkington 

11.15 am Morning Praise    at Seend 

6.00 pm Benefice Advent Celebration  at Poulshot 
 

Thursday 5
th

 December 

 6.00 pm Christingle service   at Seend 
 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

SEEND METHODIST CHAPEL - Services for November  

On Monday October 14
th
, the President of the Methodist Conference, the Rev Ruth 

Gee, as part of her visit to the Bristol District, called into the Chapel. She was 

accompanied by the District Chairman, Rev  A. Ward Jones, the Area Chairman Rev 

David Ellis and others. 

It was an honour and pleasure for us to meet her, show her round and to agree with 

her that it was a very special place. 

The only service at the Chapel in November is on Sunday 24
th
 at 10am when we shall 

host óVillages Togetherô with Rev Catherine Arscott to host worship. Everyone 

welcome.  

Thank you, Anne Salter 
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From Roy 

We have reached the time of the year when we are suddenly aware of the dawn. It is 

barely light when I wake up in the morning now. Not long ago, the sun came up 

hours before the time I get up and the house was full of light when I awoke. This 

morning, when I wrote this letter, I pulled back the curtains and there was the merest 

pink glow in the sky. Everything turned a murky grey not long after and the rain was 

lashing down later. 

I am sure we prefer it when the day dawns bright or the mornings come and the sky is 

full of colour, burning reds, subtle pinks, or flaming oranges. Mornings like that are a 

bonus of delight. But are not ordinary days also a cause for celebration, even the 

grey, dark mornings? Every day comes as a gift from God. Surely, we can celebrate 

the regular return of each new day and give thanks to God. 

Every day is a gift from God. The day when we have exciting things to do is Godôs 

gift, as is the day when we have simply to slog through the dull routine, likewise the 

day when we are full of vitality, and the day when we struggling to get through. 

Some days it is easy to receive the gift of a new day with praise. Other days we 

simply know that we will need to turn to God and ask for help to get through. The 

day is still given by God and with it comes the promise of a presence to see us 

through. On bright days and dull days, we can always thank God.   

God bless,  
 

 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

BULKINGTON NEWS  
 

 The REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY SERVICE  at Bulkington will begin at the War 

Memorial at 10.55 on Sunday, 10th November, led by the Revd. Maureen Allchin. 

The traditional service will continue in the church with readings, prayers and familiar 

hymns. We will be welcoming the Beavers who will lay a wreath together with the 

Parish Council and the Royal British Legion. With a number of military (current and 

retired) in the village it would be great if the village would support this event as it has 

always done in the past. 
 

Repairs to Bulkington War Memorial and Ancient Monument 

The War Memorial and Ancient Monument which sits at the heart of Bulkington 

serves as a reminder, not just of the fallen dead of The Great War, but of an even 

more distant history of a farming community and village at the end of the long drove 

from Salisbury Plain signified by the stone plinth and the original market cross. The 

old cross was replaced by the current one at some time in the more recent past. 

The years have taken their toll on this lovely old masonry, and the time has come to 

tidy up and repair the mortar pointing, remove the weeds which have invaded 

between dry stones and give the whole a facelift which will see the monument safe 

into the next few years. 
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The cost of this work has been very graciously donated by Deborah and Jack Baillie 

who, although now resident in Edinburgh, are mindful of their happy years here in 

Bulkington, and wanted to help keep that memory safe by funding the repair of the 

monument. 

All of us in Bulkington would like to thank Deborah and Jack for their very kind 

gesture, especially generous since they have moved so distant from us here, and wish 

them many happy years north of the border. 

The repairs, which commence on 4
th
 November will be complete in time for the 

Remembrance Sunday parade, and are being undertaken by Corsham stonemason Mr 

Chris Rendell; http://www.chrisrendell.com/ 

_______________________ 

On Sunday, 24 th  November, 2013  
Christ Church, Bulkington  

will be celebrating  
its PATRONAL (Naming) FESTIVAL  

with a service of Holy Communion at 6 pm 
everyone is welcome . 

  

BBUUZZZZZZZZ  GGrr oouu pp     

mm eeeett ss  oonn   WWeedd nn eessdd aa yyss  66 tt hh   NNoovv eemm bb eerr   22001133   aa tt   77.. 3300   aa tt   44   

NNoorr tt hh ff ii eell dd ss,,   BBuu ll kk ii nn ggtt oonn ,,   ll eedd   bb yy   MM aa uu rr eeeenn   AA ll ll cchh ii nn     

This informal group meets to discuss various issues of Christian thought. 

We are currently using the Lordôs Prayer to motivate our thinking. In the 

next meetings we will be discussing ñDo not lead us into temptation but 

deliver us from evilò. Some interesting things to discuss!!  Everyone is welcome. 

 

 

THE 2
ND

 MEETING OF THE  TEA, CHAT AND CRAFT SOCIAL GROUP IS 

BEING HELD   

at 4 Northfields, Bulkington (828931) from 2.00 ï 4.00 on Monday, 4
th

 

November. At the first, successful meeting we decided to meet on the first 

Monday afternoon every month. The venues will change, so ñwatch this spaceò.  

Bring your own craft item or leave it at home and just come and chat!  

 

The church hosted Bulkington lunch  

takes place on Wednesdays, 6
th
 November at 12.15 at The Well. 

It is a great village + friends occasion with a good value two course meal 

for £12.00 a head. Contact Jane Coles in advance for the menu (828145). 

New people are always welcome to join us.  
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The Mobile Library will be visiting the car-park of The Well in Bulkington on the 4
th
 

and 18
th
 November and 2

nd
, 16

th
 and 30

th
 December from 10.55-11.25am at The Well. 

Please support this. 

 
 

Dates for your diaries -  the Village Carol Service, hosted by the Friends of Christ 

Church will take place at 6pm on Sunday, 22nd December, preceded by mulled wine 

and mince pies. This will be led by the Revd. Renée Coulson.  
 

The Blessing of the Crib Service, fun for all the family, will be on Tuesday,  

24
th
 December at 2pm. Bring your children dressed as either angels or shepherds or 

kings and they can take part in the ñscratchò nativity play.  

The Revd. Maureen Allchin will lead this service  

and the Christmas Day Family Communion Service at 9.30am  

 

 

This Christmas there will be many children within the  

Kennet & West Wilts  area living in a Refuge or Homeless Hostel.   

Our goal is simpleé we would like to raise enough money through donations to buy 

Christmas presents for them.  

 

Tea, Coffee & Cake Day 
Sunday, 17

th
 November 2013 

10:00 ï 16:00 

Bulkington Village Hall  

Mill Lane, Bulkington, Devizes, Wiltshire, SN10 1SW 
(please consider local residents and farm traffic when parking) 

 

PLEASE COME ALONG, EAT CAKE AND DONATE 
 

For further information regarding this event please contact  

Penelope Morgan-Elliott on 07528 069130 or Emma Harding on 07854 269856. 

___________________________________________________________________ 
 

SEEND CLUBS AND ORGANISATIONS 
 

 

SEEND SHUTTLE COMMUNITY BUS 
Bookings: Please note that Alison Cobbing who takes bookings for 

the Shuttle now has a land line as well as a mobile phone so you can 

contact her on 01225 635463 as well as 07951031491. She is the 

person who is most likely to know where the bus is going and when so do try her as a 

back up number if there are any un-answered queries about bus runs and private 

hires. Thanks. 

Shopping Trip: To book your place on the First Wednesday trip to Salisbury on 6
th
 

November, please ring Stephen on 828118 by Monday 4
th
. 

Timetable: See the scheduled services timetable on www.seend.org.uk 

 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________  
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Our popular Christmas Market is being held on Saturday 23
rd

 November from 

11am until 2pm. There will be craft items, homemade produce, cakes,  

Christmas decorations and cards for sale, plus a craft table for children. 

Soup and bread will be served from midday. 
 

SEEND WI  

For our Birthday meeting in October we were entertained by the 

Seend Singers led by Bob McCulloch. And as an extra treat the 

Seend Flautists, Karen Diffey and Jo McManus, performed for us.  

We are fortunate to have such musical talent on our door step! 

Our next meeting is on Wednesday 13th November when Steven Hobbs from Wilts 

and Swindon Archives will be telling us about anecdotes from the Archives. Visitors 

are always welcome to join us at our meetings. 

Our meetings take place in the Pavilion, Rusty Lane, Seend at 7.30pm on the second 

Wednesday of the month unless otherwise notified. For more information please 

contact Gill Acornley on 01225 707218 or check the website 

www.seendwi.weebly.com 
 

 

SEEND AND DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB 

Octoberôs meeting was an outing to Kilver Court in Somerset ï Sue 

Johns reports: 

The trip to Kilver Court was very well attended with 23 members 

either on the Shuttle or coming by car. Unfortunately we left the good weather in 

Seend! As we drew closer to Somerset the skies darkened and the rain began and kept 

going all the time we were there. Some of us made it round the garden and some only 

managed some of it and we were driven indoors to explore the shopping 

opportunities, buying plants, of course, and spending time eating, drinking and 

talking. The food was good, as was the company. The garden was appreciated as a 

lovely garden that would be better with the sun shining. Our thanks to all the drivers 

who got us there and back. 

Next month the meeting is back to its normal format with a speaker ï Carl Sadler, on 

the subject of óBesoms and Gypsy Flowersô ï and the associated competition ï óYour 

own idea of a gypsy flowerô ï Tuesday 12
th

 November, 7.30 p.m. in the Irene 

Usher Pavilion, Rusty Lane. 

éand this monthôs Top Ten Things To Do, from the RHS, via our Chairman ï clear 

up fallen leaves regularly; cut back perennials that have died down; divide 

herbaceous perennials and rhubarb crowns; move tender plants, including aquatic 

ones, into the greenhouse; plant out spring cabbages; harvest apples, pears, grapes 

and nuts; prune climbing roses; order seeds for next year; last chance to mow lawns 

and trim hedges in mild areas; renovate old lawns or create new grass areas by laying 

turf. Enough to keep you busy? See you in November. 

Tim 
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Wessex Fuchsia Group  
November 21

st
, 7.45pm in The Pavilion ï Bob Rogers from 

Trowbridge, who works with Hawk Conservancy Trust, will give us a 

talk on ñA Passion for Raptorsò. 
 
 

SEEND COMMUNITY CENTRE NEWS 

The new doors (installed by Roy Lucas) look great, weôve had several 

successful events and have more planned for November! Read all about 

it in the copy of óHappenings!ô enclosed with this magazine. 

 

SEEND & DISTRICT RAMBLERS 

Weekend October 4
th

-6
th

 

25 members enjoyed a brilliant weekend at the Raleghôs Cross Inn on the 

Brendon Hills, Exmoor. The accommodation was excellent, as were the 

two walks: one of six miles from the Inn and the other of five miles from 

Dunster. The scenery throughout was superb, and we all felt good for 

having participated in much energising exercise! A big thank you to walk organisers 

Wendy, Reg, Sandy, Tim and Gerald. 

Next walk ï Sunday 10
th

 November (organiser Penny England 01380 828949) 

Meet in Rusty Lane for a 9.30am departure. The six mile walk commences from the 

car park at The Churchill Arms in West Lavington at 10am. There are two gradual 

inclines walking the Salisbury Plain with fabulous views. Bring refreshments, and 

there is an opportunity to call in at the Churchill on completion of the walk. 

The Ramblersô Social will be on Friday 22
nd

 November in the Irene Usher Pavilion 

at 7.30 for an 8pm start. Winn Quinney will talk to us on óBatsô and how she became 

involved in the rescue of them. Admission £2.50. There will be a raffle and a shared 

supper, so please bring a plate of food. Tea and coffee will be provided. Visitors will 

be most welcome. 

Lin Salter 

 

SEEND WINE CIRCLE 
 

8.00 pm on Friday 6
th

 December 2013 

Seend Community Centre, Rusty Lane, Seend, SN12 6NS 

 

Just imagine: the bird is on order, the Christmas edition of the Radio Times is safely 

secured and the Christmas cake is well and truly soaked. Attention 

should now be turning to your Christmas guests and what wine to 

offer them. The December Seend Wine Circle will be presenting you 

with some ideas for wines you may find accompany your 

celebrations perfectly. 
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Come and join us on 6
th
 December to taste the wines we have chosen. Closing date 

for bookings will be 1
st
 December if not fully booked beforehand. Cheques for £10 

per person should be made payable to Seend Wine Circle and delivered to: Simon 

McManus, 5 Weavers Cottages, Seend or Steve Parsons, Seend Bridge House, 

Inmarsh, Seend. 

  

If the event becomes over subscribed bookings will be accepted on a ñdate bookedò 

basis and we hope you will understand if we are unable to accept your booking.  

Steve Parsons 
 

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION 

All Members are reminded that the following Parades and Service 

will take place on Remembrance Sunday and Armistice Day. 

Remembrance Sunday ( Sunday  10th November 2013 ) 

Parade at the Rectory end of Church Walk at 1040 hrs, march to the 

War Memorial for the laying of wreaths and then continue into 

Church for the Sunday Service with Act of Remembrance at 1100 hrs. 

Please do your best to attend this service. 

Armistice Day (Monday 11th November 2013) 

The usual Act of Remembrance will take place at the War Memorial at 1100hrs on 

Monday 11th November 2013. ALL are welcome to attend and are requested to 

muster at the War Memorial by 1050hrs. 

Annual General Meeting and Next Committee Meeting 

All Members should note that the AGM will be held in the Ground Floor Room in the 

Community Centre on Thursday 31st October 2013 commencing at 1930 hrs.  Please 

put this date in your diary and endeavour to attend. There will be a short Committee 

meeting on completion. 

Annual Lecture 

An excellent lecture entitled "Unending Vigil - The Commonwealth War Graves 

Commission" was given by Air Chief Marshal Sir Joseph Gilbert KCB CBE on 5th 

October, and was attended by nearly sixty people. Over £500.00 was made and 

donated to the Royal British Legion. 

Rodger Brind 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

SEEND SCHOOL NEWS 

We are getting near the end of the first term at Seend CE Aided Primary 

School and time really does fly when youôre having fun!  All the new 

reception children have settled in very well and are enjoying getting to 

know their buddies from Year 5.  The buddies from Sycamore join the reception 

children on a Friday afternoon to take part in some shared reading and games.  The 

buddies then take the children into our goldbook assembly. 
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Well done to all those children and to the parents who enabled their children to take 

part in the Summer Reading Challenge organised by the local libraries. We did so 

well we have been given a certificate for being the school in Melksham which had the 

highest percentage of children complete the challenge! 

Chestnut Class have been getting stuck into their topic on The Curse of the Were-

Rabbit.  They have been busy making sculptures out of plasticine and then mod roc.  

This week they have been painting their sculptures ready to put them up on display in 

the library. 

Sycamoreôs Tudor topic began with an archaeological dig.  They talked about how 

they could find out about a period of history when no one is alive to share their 

experiences.  The children also studied the artefacts they dug up to see if they could 

distinguish objects from different times.  At the end of this week they are off to 

Lacock Abbey. 

Our netball team made a wonderful start to the season by winning their first match 

12:4 against Broad Hinton. With a mixture of new and old members to the team, they 

came back from a slow start of 1:3 down after the first third to easily win. Well done 

to the whole team and to Coach Elliott. 

On the last day of term 1 we have booked a skipping workshop for the day. During 

that day a skipping coach will work with each class teaching age appropriate skipping 

skills from basic skipping to double dutch. The school will be buying some skipping 

ropes and there will also be the opportunity for parents to buy some for their children 

or themselves. Our play leader, Emily Jacques, will be spending the whole day with 

the skipping coach, following him round the classes so she can continue developing 

the skills during some of her lunch time ñenergy clubsò. This workshop is being 

funded out of the Sports Grant made available to all primary schools to help promote 

sport and physical activity.  

Nicola Coleman 

 

SEEND PARISH COUNCIL 
 

N.B. These notes are from the draft minutes of Parish Council meetings, and may not 

yet have been ratified. 

The meeting held on Tuesday 24
th

 September was attended by 8 Councillors with 

Mr J Padfield in the chair.  Apologies received from Mr D Nichols, Mrs J Savage, 

Cllr J Seed, CBM PC Emily Thomas and Mrs L Waylen. 

Mrs Waylen had also sent her resignation from the Parish Council with immediate 

effect, due to increased work commitments.  Members expressed regret that Mrs 

Waylen was standing down, but were grateful for her past commitment.  The Clerk 

would now advertise the vacancy, and advise Electoral Services.  Mrs Carr offered to 

be the PCôs representative on the Lye Field Committee, the Clerk to advise Dave 

Sawyer. 

Police and Local Councillorôs Matters 

An email had been received from PC Thomas, sending her apologies, and advising 

that there had been two incidents recently, the Brewery Inn was broken into on the 1
st
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September and cash taken; on the 21
st
 a stolen Land Rover Discovery was found in 

the Pelch Lane quarry, this had been taken from Hampshire on 2
nd

 September.  Other 

than that there have been small pockets of crime in other local villages where cars 

were left unlocked and sat navs and cash taken. 

Solar PV proposal, Poulshot ï Councillors discussed this in brief, as no firm 

planning proposal had yet been received.  Some Councillors had attended the 

presentation that took place earlier in the month in Poulshot.  The Clerk was asked to 

write to Wiltshire Council to ask what the Councilôs policy is with regard to large 

solar installations in the county.  It was also agreed to ask the developers (Hive 

Energy Ltd) to come and give a presentation in Seend. 

Community Speed Watch ï The meeting took place on 16 September.  One 

volunteer has signed up for training.  The Clerk to follow up with volunteers again. 

Planning, Little Foxes ï The application has now been approved. 

Old railway bridge  ï The Clerk has sent an email to Mark Stansby to ask about the 

legality of the signs on the fence posts, awaiting a response.  It was noted that the 

area around the new fencing was becoming very overgrown with weeds, which would 

discourage walkers using the verge.  The Clerk to write to Cllr Seed to see if this area 

could be cleared and laid to grass. 

Redstocks crossroads ï The signs at the crossroads are in Melksham Without parish.  

The Clerk to write to MWPC to see if the large signs could be removed. 

Bollands Hill ï These matters have been passed to the Parish Steward.  The Clerk 

advised that verges in the Cleeve were due to be cut in October.  The Clerk to check 

dates of Parish Steward visits to the village.  

Notice board, bus shelter Sells Green ï quotations received from George Meer and 

Mark Mason, the Clerk to obtain alternative quotes. 

WI Hall  ï Email received from Fiona Johnson.  The WI committee are meeting on 

23
rd
 October and will discuss the idea of a future meeting.  The WI does not plan on 

using the hall again for future events, as it is in no fit state for public use.  At some 

stage in the future they will decide whether it is viable to keep as a storage area or 

whether it should be demolished. 

Possible skateboard park ï Information from a meeting with Jackie Bawden (Chair 

Rowde PC), and from Cricklade Town Council and Bromham PC had been circulated 

to Councillors.  The Clerk was awaiting a RoSPA report on the Melksham skate park 

equipment.  Notes from the previous Youth Council preliminary meeting had been 

circulated to Councillors; the next meeting would take place when Sarah Howesô 

replacement was in post.  Jackie Bawden had suggested that Seend Youth Group 

could attend a meeting of the Rowde group to see how it works. 

Allotments ï The wasp nest was now removed, all rents had now been received, 

amounting to £295. 

Planning Enforcement Matters ï Emails from Steven Jenkins had been circulated.  

The Enforcement Officer had visited Spout Lane but did not think that trading was 

taking place, at present there is no breach. With regards to the caravan then if it is 

being used by family members then it is deemed as being permitted development for 
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which no consent is required but if other persons are residing there then that is a 

different matter. No one was in at the time of his visit so he will try again next week 

and let the PC know.  

Pelch Lane ï Mark Stansby has agreed that signs ñUnsuitable for wide vehiclesò will 

be placed below the existing weight limit signs.  It was noted that hedges in this lane 

also needed to be trimmed back. 

Dial Close ï the overhanging tree is on private land, Stuart Renfrew will write to the 

landowner asking for the tree to be trimmed back. 

Seend Hill ï Mr Hawkins advises that he is waiting for a contractor to come and 

finish work on the new drive exit and close up the old exit. 

Planters ï The Clerk had contacted Joyce Brand, who will take this to the Gardening 

Club.  Emails also sent to Sarah Todhunter and Michael Johnson. 

Canal bridge at The Barge ï The Clerk had sent an email to Richard Leigh at 

British Waterways asking for an update on the condition of the bridge, awaiting a 

response. 

Shuttle - Mr. Murch advised that a quote had now been received for a new bus, and 

this had been circulated.  Pete Wallis to visit Jennifer Staton at Community First with 

the Clerk, to discuss the VAT reclaim situation and constitution of the Shuttle 

Committee.  Mr Murch suggested that Pete Wallis then come to the next PC meeting 

to finalise matters. 

Planning 

E/2013/03389/FUL Equestria, Berhills Lane, Sells Green    

    Conversion of existing field barn to provide visitor  

    accommodation 

Councillors had only one comment, the use of Italian Cypress trees to provide 

screening; they would prefer native broadleaf species.  The vote was 7 in favour, 1 

against. 

Footpath SEEN26- It was noted that this footpath is blocked at its northern end.  The 

Clerk to advise the Footpaths Officer. 

Barbara Boothôs trees ï The Clerk was asked to check on the condition of the trees 

planted in memory of Barbara Booth. 

Date of next meeting 

The date of the next meeting is Tuesday 29
th
 October 2013, at Seend Community 

Centre at 7.30 p.m. 

Full copies of Parish Council meeting minutes can be found on 

www.seendparishcouncil.co.uk 

Mrs Rosemary Fisher, Clerk 

 

Wiltshire Council News from Jonathon Seed 

When we started in 2009 our backroom administrative costs were 19% of our total 

expenditure and they are now 11% and falling. Our aim is to drive these costs down 

to 6% by the end of this Council. On this journey there will be problems and we have 
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just experienced one with our senior officersô pay and this is probably as much about 

presentation as anything. We have reduced our very senior level managers by over 

50% since 2009 and we will now be paying those left around 5% of that total saving 

to reflect the fact that they have had no financial reward for their increased workload 

for the past five years. To me the maths is simple but the press have chosen not to 

agree. If we want our senior managers to deliver a more efficient and leaner Council 

then we need to either reward that expertise or lose it.  

The Council has just lost one of its more energetic and vibrant Members with the 

untimely passing away of Councillor Linda Conley, who lost a long battle against 

cancer. Linda was a Member of West Wilts District Council before becoming the 

Wiltshire Councillor firstly for Winsley & Westwood and latterly Ethandune. There 

will be a by-election to replace this courageous lady, great character and principled 

politician who will be a very hard act to follow and sadly missed. 

 Finally, we have to address the subject of solar farms in the local area. Five are 

planned which will impact to a greater or lesser extent on the Summerham and Seend 

area. Village exhibitions have been held for some of these planned projects and each 

will be considered by the relevant Parish Council and the planners of Wiltshire 

Council in due course. The Government and Wiltshire Council currently have 

policies which make it very difficult to object to the principle of carefully sited 

renewable energy projects. However I have raised the issue with the Wiltshire 

Council Cabinet and it is being urgently addressed. In the meantime there is 

opportunity to both have your say and to negotiate conditions which will mitigate the 

effects of these projects on matters like screening, fencing and community 

contributions. These issues will be discussed in the coming months. If you do feel 

strongly either way, do go along and have your say to your Parish Council. 

   

 

On the subject of the solar panel proposals, Jack Churchill has 
contributed the following:  
 

The beautiful ridge top village of Seend with unspoilt views for tens of miles to both 

the north and south seems set to become the UK solar panel capital, surrounded by 

244 acres on these greenfield sites: 
 

¶ Sandridge Solar 165 acres (equivalent to 93 football pitches) 

¶ Poulshot Solar 79 acres (equivalent to 44 football pitches) 
 

For more information email: saynotoseendsolar@gmail.com 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Seend Sports Results and Fixtures 

CRICKET:  Captain John Wiltshire. 
The end of season presentations took place on 28th September and 

our man in the pavilion, Ben King, has kindly sent me the necessary 

details.  

http://gmail.com/
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Seend Cricket Club 2013 award winners 
Total Runs Trophy:    

Mark Wiltshire- 518 runs (Team scored 2567 runs in total) 

Highest score:  

John Wiltshire- 102 not out v Golden Fleece 

Batting Shield for the best batting average: 

Mark Wiltshire- 74.00 in 11 innings 

Ducks: 

Dan Carpenter, Geraint Williams and John Wiltshire had 3 each. 

Seend CC Bowling Shield for best bowling average: 

Scott Cameron- 14 wickets at average of 13.36  

Top wicket taker: 

Dan Carpenter- 20 wickets 

Seend CC Captains Trophy: 

JJ (Greg Bowen) 

Seend CC Fielding Trophy: 

Tom Wallis- 8 catches and 1 stumping 

Frying pan blunder award for dropped catches: 

Joe Lewis- 6 drops in 6 matches 

Champagne moment: 

JJôs massive 6 in the 20-20 tournament. 

Blunder award: 

Nathan King- declaring in the first match that he was going to go the whole season 

without bowling a wide or no-ball. His first ball was a wide and his second a no ball. 

Westacott Merit trophy for most Man of the Match awards: 

Mark Wiltshire with 5. 

Seend CC Centenary Cup for Playersô player: 

Mark Wiltshire 

Ron Westacott memorial trophy: 

Nathan King 
 

Season total: Played 12, Won 10, Drawn 1, Lost 1 

We also defended the Melksham and Beanacre 20-20 trophy. 
 

Captainôs final thought: 

Itôs been another great season with plenty of laughs. Iôd like to thank the Chairman 

Brian Hunt for his organisation, the supporters, Seend Club, the tea ladies who 

continue to deliver the best cricket teas and of course the players for a great year. 

Bring on 2014... 

John Wiltshire 
 

For those interested we have a website containing match results, reports and statistics 

from the past few seasons: http://seend.play-cricket.com  

 

TENNIS :   Chair Elaine Davis 
The annual tennis club dinner is diaried for 24th October at The Bell Seend 

so by the time we go to press I trust a good time will have been had by all. 
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We continue with the winter league having had to reschedule the first fixture but we 

are due to play Corsley on 27th October with Carol Whitely, Susie and David Meharg 

plus Frankie Goddard making up the team. The next matches are against Freshford on 

November 10th and then we meet Chippenham on December 12th.  

As always anyone who is keen to play league matches or to join in the many social 

matches organised around the village please do not be shy in coming forward. 
 

SHORT MAT BOWLS:  Compere Colin Waldeck 
 

"Diary entry 20th October 2013: 

 

At this time of the year I do find myself being invited to a host of club 

annual meetings and get togethers and I am running out of credible 

excuses not to attend. Gone are the days when I could fall back on the old " I'm 

washing my hair " get out. However the one I would never miss is of course the SMB 

October shindig, tickets for which exchanged hands for serious amounts of folded 

money, and no wonder.  

 

This year Colin really pulled out all the stops organising a memorable evening at the 

Hell Fire Club in West Wycombe, naturally under the guise of it being an "at home" 

occasion for the Order of The Friars of St. Francis of Wycombe. Don't worry Colin 

your secret is safe with me and the boys and rest assured that this e-mail has not been 

sent to the editorial team at Spotlight. None of those terrible apologies, matters 

arising and, three hours later, any other business for Colin. No way ! That boy knows 

how to party ! 
 

The initiation ceremony for newcomers to the sport was something to behold. Good 

idea of Colin's having the cardiac arrest team on standby just in case. I was finally 

able to calm Colin down and assure him that the video of his rendition of one of the 

Earl of Rochester's classics would not be posted on You Tube, although that would 

certainly liven up the village panto no end ! 

 

Colin will of course draft appropriate minutes and we all agreed with him to second 

the same if called upon etc etc.......anyhow sleep is called for and I just hope I recover 

in time for the tennis club dinner on Thursday. Must hide electronic diary..." 
 

 

 

SKITTLES :   
Seend presently have three men's teams in the Melksham and District Skittles 

League 
 

Seend A play in the Premier division. They are lying 8th out of 11 in a very 

tight division having played 8, won 5 and lost just 3. This is any teamôs for the 

wining. 
 

Seend B and Seend C are both in the second division. The C team are in 7th place 

with 16 matches played of which they have won 6, drawn 1 and lost 9. They are 

followed by the B team who have also played 16 wining 5 and losing 11. 
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We would love to hear from any reporter on the women's and mixed teams and those 

in the Devizes League who I am sure are out there and would like to see their results 

published. 
 

All results and news for next month's Spotlight to outpatients by November 18th 

please. Frankie Goddard 828488. 
_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PERSONAL ADS 
 (Small personal ads - not from businesses - can be left at the Post Office or delivered 

to Tessa Doe at 6 New Buildings with payment of £2 please.) 
 

PART-TIME WORK NEEDED 
I'm 17 and in need of part-time work. I am hard working and will take on anything. 

Previous work experience ranges from tree surgery to cafe work. I attend college 

twice a week (Weds & Thurs) and would like work the other days. If you know 

anymore or you yourself have work, please contact Josh Lewis on 01380 828293 or 

07540 102769, CV at request. Thank you. 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Still urgently wanted: Grazing - Seend Cleeve or surrounding area ï for rent with a 

view to purchase. Please contact us at 108 Seend Cleeve or on 07885 103071 without 

any obligation at this stage.  

Thank you. S & J Wilfort 
 

BITS AND BOBS 

CHRISTMAS COUNTRY FAIR  
10am to 2pm SATURDAY NOVEMBER 2nd  

MARKET LAVINGTO N COMMUNITY HALL  
Start your Christmas shopping with us! Local handmade crafts! Coffee and cakes! 

Free Entry - Donations to The Soldiersô Charity 

To book a stall, please contact Sue Bonney on 01380 812757 or email: thebonneys@waitrose.com 

________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Tuesday 5th November 

The Brewery Inn Fireworks Display 
Doors open at 6:30pm - Rockets up at 7pm. 

Entry by donation to Wiltshire Air Ambulance. 
 

Wednesday 27th November 

Monthly Fun Quiz at The Brewery Inn, 8pm start. 

Our quiz is open to everyone and is held the last Wednesday of every month 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The North & West Wiltshire National Trust Association 

Next in a series of winter lectures  

in Seend Community Centre, commencing at 2.15pm  

16 th  November  ð ôYesterdayõs Runwaysõ 

Entry is £3 non -members, £2 Association members  
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Dauntseyôs School Choral Society  
A Sequence of Music and Readings  

to take us through from Advent to Christmas 

Wednesday 11 December 2013 in St Maryôs Devizes at 7.30pm 

Entrance is free - retiring collection towards the churchôs regeneration fund. 
________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Melkshamõs Choral Music Society Concert  

Saturday December 14
th

 2013   

7.30pm United Church, Melksham  

In celebration of Benjamin Brittenôs Centenary, new Conductor Paul Badley 
has chosen óRejoice in the Lamb,ô to perform this Christmas along with 
Christmas carols old and new. (Any new members are welcome. Rehearsals 
take place on Thursdays 7.30-9.15pm at the Rachel Fowler Centre) 
 

 

White Horse Opera Christmas Concert 
St John's Church Devizes on Thursday 12th December at 7.30pm. 
Mince pies and mulled wine will be served Tickets £8 free to under 12s 

available from Devizes Books and online from: 
whitehorseopera.ticketsource.co.uk 

_____________________________________________________ 
 

FRESH CHRISTMAS TREES. 

You choose ï then we cut. 

Trees 8ft and under. Any size £20. 

Cutting on Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays  

11am ï 4pm from 6
th
 December. 

Marsh Farm, Worton SN10 1SG. Tel: 01380 828214 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Lawrence Society of Art Annual Exhibition  
on public view in the Corn Exchange Devizes 

13
th
 November ï 10am-6pm 

14
th
 November ï 9am-6pm 

15
th
 November ï 10am-6pm 

16
th
 November ï 10am-4pm 

(Work by some of the artists on permanent display in Seend Club Lounge  

will be on view) 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

And finally é 
 

Thought for the day: 

You donôt need a parachute to skydive, but you do need one to skydive twice. 
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USEFUL CONTACTS:    (Please tell Spotlight if your groupôs contact details change) 

CHURCH: Vicar: Rev Renée Coulson  01380 827285. Asst. Priest: Revd Maureen Allchin 

01380 828931. Benefice Administrator: Mrs Sue Taylor 01225 709360. Churchwardens: Holy 

Cross Seend: Mrs Anne Ewing, 01380 828557, Mr Steve Taylor 01225 709360; Christ Church 

Bulkington:  Mrs Liz Futter 828485, Mrs Anne Saywell 828931; St Peterôs Poulshot:  Mrs Janet 

James 724944; LPAs: Mrs Jane Goman 827121 and Mrs Liz Futter 828485;  

Bell Ringers: L Murray  828513 

Minister Methodist Church - Revd Roy Fowler - 01249 813340 
Irene Usher Memorial Hall (The Pavilion) Bookings -  Richard Walker on 828250  

Bulkington Village Hall  - Nev Boulton 828101 or Roger Futter  828485 

Seend Community Centre/Club - 828796 (7.30-11pm only).  Bookings: 07703 814111 

Seend Shuttle: Bookings and drivers: Alison Cobbing 07951030491 or  01225 635463 

Seend Parish Council Clerk - Rosemary Fisher 828281 www.seendparishcouncil.co.uk 

Seendôs Wiltshire Councillor  - Jonathon Seed 01380 850695 jonathon.seed@wiltshire.gov.uk 

Seend Website: www.seend.org.uk - Neil Yockney 827139.    Seend School - 828334 

Bulkington Website: www.westwilts-communityweb.com/site/Bulkington  

Rights of Way Warden - Mrs Esther Daly 01225 713000 

Connect 2 (transport to RUH; book at least one day ahead) - 08456 525255 

Community Beat Manager for Seend PC Emily Thomas. Tel: 101, or e-mail 

melkshamruralsouthnpt@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk. Seend Fund (village charity): 01380 828757  

MP Claire Perry, 01380 729358 (M-F 9.30am-1pm) claire.perry.mp@parliament.uk 

MEP - Graham Watson 01458 252265.  Melksham Area Board ï 07917 721371. 

100+Club Draw - Bernie Prolze 828391(Please contact him if you would like to take over) 

Acoustic Club - Malcolm Shipp 07702 967150 - www.seendacoustic.org 

Book Clubs -  the original: Sylvia Ewin 828325 - the other: Frank Teasdale 828617 

Bouncy Club - Paulette Pardoe 07944 300350 
Brownies - Helen Hook 828477 

Cricket Club - John Wiltshire 07791 144248 

Fawlty Players Panto Group - Tessa Doe 828617 

Fete Cttee - Jo McManus 828870  (www.seendfete.co.uk)  

Flower Show ï Brian Jaques 827137 

Football Club - Dave Beaumont  01225 785067 

Gardening Club - Joyce Brand  828433 

Historic Houses Club - Tony Ewin 828325 

LINK Scheme - 075320 55560 
Lye Field Committee - Dave Sawyer 828583 

Mothersô Union - Kay Beasley 828593 

Neighbourhood Watch  - Brian Hunt (Seend) 828581;  Cavan Moroney (Sells Green) 828606; 

Owen Burton (Seend Cleeve) 828820; John Scott (Bulkington) 828026. 

Preschool - Liz Futter 828485 

Poetry Group - Tessa Doe 828617 

Ramblers - Gerald Salter 01225 706451 

Royal British Legion - Roger Brind 828830;  Poppy Appeal - Joan Savage 

Seend Singers - Roger Brind 828830, Bob McCulloch 828508 
Short Mat Bowls Club - Colin Waldeck 828946 

Tennis Club - Ric Ellinger 828687 

Theatre Club - Sylvia Ewin 828325; Marion Whitehead 828612 

WEA - Pam Church - 828597 

WI - Fiona Johnson on 828401 and Gill Acornley 01225 707218 

Wine Circle ï Steve Parsons 07974 347487 or Simon McManus  01380 828870  

Youth Club (Seend and Bulkington) Elanor Oddy 07530 556 377 
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Seend Post Office 

& Village Store 
 

01380 828250 

 

NEWSPAPERS & MAGAZINES 

FRESH FRUIT & VEGETABLES 

WINES BEERS & SPIRITS 

GROCERIES 

NATIONAL LOTTERY 

POSTCARDS & STATIONERY 
 

 

 

Mon  9.00 - 5.30    9.00 - 5.30 

Tues  9.00 - 5.30    9.00 - 5.30 

Wed  9.00 - 5.30    9.00 - 4.30* 

Thurs  9.00 - 1.00    9.00 - 1.00 

Fri  9.00 - 5.30    9.00 - 5.30  

Sat  8.30 - 1.00    9.00 - 1.00 

Sun  9.00 - 10.30    Closed 

Bank  9.00 - 10.30    Closed 

Holidays  

    * note early closing 

       Village Store      Post Office 

 


